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Dear Friends,
 
I want to begin by thanking all of you – from our staff members at our parishes and school to all of the volunteers who work
so hard to help our cluster thrive. There are so many people who put in countless hours to ensure that God’s people are well-
cared for and loved. You are deeply appreciated and valued. We couldn’t do what we do without you!
 
We are about to enter the Year of the Eucharistic Revival, which begins with the Feast of Corpus Christi on June 11. The
Archdiocese of Milwaukee will be hosting a huge Eucharistic Congress on June 10 to kick off the year. Please see the article in
this newsletter with more information.

The goal of the Eucharistic Revival is to help educate people about the Real Presence of Christ in the Eucharist and to bring
more people back to the Mass. Sadly, nearly two-thirds of Catholics do not believe in the Real Presence of Christ in the
Eucharist. We want to work hard to change that.
 
If you know anyone who is Catholic but isn’t regularly attending Mass, I encourage you to gently invite them back. I recently
had a comment from a staff member from a local parish, who said that she enjoys coming to our Masses because they are life-
giving and spirit-filled. We talked about the growing number of young families attending Mass in our cluster.
 
As we enter into this year of Eucharistic Revival, let us remember to educate and invite people back with a spirit of
welcoming and inviting, just as Jesus did. Please take time to read this newsletter, our regular bulletins, and check out our
website at dsoll.org. We try hard to keep all of you informed about all that is going on in our cluster parishes and school.
 
There is so much to be proud of, thanks to the hard work of so many.
 
God’s blessings,

Deb Hamm, Parish Director
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Shortly after his Resurrection, Jesus accompanied two disciples on their journey from Jerusalem to Emmaus
walking with them in their grief, offering hope, and finally revealing himself through the breaking of the bread. Jesus

wants to do the same for YOU!



This will be one of the largest Eucharistic pilgrimages in history. Just as throngs followed Christ throughout his
earthly ministry, our nation will process with our Eucharistic Lord through cities, along highways, and past rural

towns on his way to the 10th National Eucharistic Congress.



Marian Route 
Departing from the headwaters of the Mississippi, the northern arm of the Pilgrimage will descend through the

midwestern United States, pass through Wisconsin and Illinois, and meet up with the other three Pilgrimage routes
in Indianapolis at the 10th National Eucharistic Congress.



This route may be the shortest in distance, but it has no shortage of opportunities for encounter with Christ!

Pilgrims will attend Mass every day of their journey, along with regular evenings of reflection and adoration. As they
travel, pilgrims will grow closer to Our Lord through service to local communities, inviting the most marginalized

among us to be revived by the Real Presence of Jesus Christ. Will you join us on this historic journey?



Want to participate? Wisconsin's Marian Route has three opportunities to participate next Summer.  



LA CROSSE, WI June 7–9, 2024
GREEN BAY/CHAMPION, WI JUNE 14–16, 2024

MILWAUKEE, WI June 21–23, 2024






 Summer Celebrations

Jesus Is Coming to You!











The Charity Quilters group is
sewing dresses for girls in Africa. 

If you love to sew and want to
help, contact Bonnie Steffen for

a pattern. Completed dresses
are due by October 1.
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Upcoming Events & News 

Our Lady of Luxembourg
This spring the Our Lady of

Luxembourg statue located at St.
Nicholas Chapel was restored to her

former glory by Terri White of
 White Conservation Services. 

St. Nicholas also received a Rosary
from His Eminence, Jean Claude
Cardinal Hollerich, Archbishop of

Luxembourg, which was blessed by
Pope Francis. 
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An exciting new holiday event is coming to our community on Friday, December 1 .  A NIGHT IN
BETHLEHEM is an ecumenical effort with five churches participating. It is family friendly and

appropriate for all ages.
 

The event will be held at Our Lady of the Lakes in Random Lake and is part of the town’s “Night
of Lights.” You are invited to experience the sights, sounds, smells, and

flavors of Bethlehem at the time of Jesus’s birth.
 

You might meet a Roman soldier as you gather to sign the census, as Mary and Joseph did more
than 2,000 years ago. See the aged rabbi at the temple, as the elders come to pray and study.
The marketplace will reenact the commerce of the day, with a spice tent, baker’s tent, pottery,
fabric makers, and a carpenter. A school will also be in session. Watch carefully for shepherds

and wise men as they search out the Baby Jesus.
 

Please watch the bulletin for further updates on this event. We will be looking for volunteers to
help set up and take down, as well as town participants and donations to help offset expenses. 

 If you have any questions, please feel free to call Julie Binder at 920-889-1223.

A Night in Bethlehem



Our Lady of the Lakes is celebrating  its 25th Anniversary! 

Please join us in celebrating 25 years as a combined parish

Sunday, July 16. Plenty of food, fellowship and refreshments will

be available following the 8:15 am Mass until noon. Enter your

name into a drawing for a chance to win one of several beautiful

religious items. This non-fundraising event will be a great

opportunity for reconnecting with some and reminiscing with

others, all while celebrating our past, present, and future!

Join us for the 
Corpus Christi Procession 

June 11 at 1 pm 
St. Nicholas Chapel, Dacada

Congratulations to our Cluster 
First Communicants 

Audrey Billmann
Audrey Stone
Ava Turenne
Cora Steffen
Ethan Stone

Isabella Speck
Jessica Daniels

Joseph Fahney Jr.
Leah Rowdon

Thanks to the generous
donors from our  Love

One Another Campaign.
OLL St. Mary's front
church doors will be
replaced. The doors

have arrived and will be
installed  this summer.

The Archdiocese is planning a huge
Eucharistic Congress  event on Saturday,

June 10,  at Mary Mother of the Church
Pastoral Center (the Archdiocesan off ices)

and at the adjoining St .  Francis Seminary to
kick off  the year of the Parish Eucharist ic

Revival .  Parishes and clusters are invited to
send a minimum of 10 representatives to
participate in this important day.  Please
consider attending this excit ing kick-off

event form 8 am-1 pm. The cost is  $10 per
person or $25 per family (2 adults and

children under 12) .  Registration required by
Thursday, June 1.  You can register on the

archmil .org website.  Click on the
Eucharistic Congress tab. If  you need
help registering, please feel free to
contact Deb Hamm. It would also be

helpful if  you could let her know if you
register,  so our cluster participants can

try to connect at the event.  

Libbie Burmesch
Lucas Eischen
Lucas Klinter

Savannah Ploof
Seth Gahan

Stella Morano
Sunlin Steffen
Timothy Eskra

Tinley Biever

Liam Conrad



Our  "S is ters  in  Chr is t”  month ly  lunch  ret reats  wi l l
pause  for  summer  break .  However ,  mark  your

ca lendars  now for  the  Women of  Chr is t  Conference
schedu led  for  November  18 ,  2023 ,  a t  the  Brookf ie ld

Conference  Center .  Watch  the  bu l le t in  for  more
in format ion  about  return ing  to  our  month ly

gather ing  th is  fa l l .   
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OUR FAMILY OF  FAITH GROUP IS  ON SUMMER
BREAK.  HOWEVER,  THERE IS  A  BLUE BOOK OF

PRAYER INTENTIONS LOCATED NEAR OUR
LADY’S  ALTAR AT  OUR LADY OF  THE  LAKES
CHURCH.  ANYONE IS  FREE  TO WRITE  THEIR

GENERAL PRAYER INTENTIONS IN  THE  BOOK.  A
ROSARY WILL  BE  PRAYED FOR THESE

INTENTIONS EACH WEDNESDAY BEFORE THE
8 :00 AM MASS.  NO INTENTION IS  TOO SMALL

FOR OUR LADY!  WATCH THE BULLET IN  FOR
MORE INFORMATION ABOUT FAMILY OF  FAITH

GROUP ACTIVITY  FOR THE FALL .

The I  Stil l  Do Marriage Ministry
cluster  program just  f inished up

its  second year with a  family
potluck and l ine dancing lessons .

Stayed tuned for  season 3 start ing
back up in the fal l  with more

speakers ,  act ivit ies  and fel lowship
for married couples  of  al l  ages .






Tuesday Scripture Study 
Tuesdays  9 :30-11 :00 am 
Our  Lady  o f  the  Lakes  Communi ty  Room 
A B ib l ica l  Walk  though  the  Mass-  Dr .  Edward  Sr i  

Young Adult  Bible Study  
Mondays  6 :30 -  8 :30 pm
Contact  Mark  Sh in inger  at
mjsh in inger@gmai l . com

I  St i l l  Do

Grow Your Faith 

Sisters in Christ



Family of Faith



The Cluster That Man is You group will be meeting this
summer on Wednesdays at 6:00 a.m. to pray the rosary. 



Please mark your calendar and plan to attend any one,

or all Rosary sessions.



 Sessions (2nd and 4th Wednesdays) as scheduled
1 - 5/24/2023
2 - 6/14/2023
3 - 6/28/2023
4 - 7/12/2023
5 - 7/26/2023
6 - 8/09/2023
7 - 8/23/2023



Contact someone you know that attends, or John

Preisler at jcpreisler@gmail.com, cell 262-483-1320,
for more information.

Bible Study Opportunities
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Cluster Adoration
1st Monday 2-5:30 pm Fredonia 

2nd Wednesday 4-6:00 pm Random Lake 

Coming Soon 
St. Nicholas, Dacada 




To s ign in ,  go to 
www.FORMED.org,  and c l ick  on the

s ign up tab.  Then c l ick  on the "s ign up
as  a  par ish ioner"  tab.  Type in  the z ip
code for  Fredonia  (53021) .  Cl ick on

Div ine Sav ior  Par ish and h i t  next .
Enter  your  name and emai l  and c l ick

on s ign up.  Al l  c luster  par ish ioners  are
welcome to s ign up.  




CATHOLIC 
PLAYGROUP

8 AM -9 :30 AM
JUNE 7  & JUNE 21

JULY 12  & JULY 19






Thank you to our Church community for supporting us in another year of Youth Faith
Formation. I would like to personally thank all of our volunteer catechists who gave up their

Wednesday evenings along with personal prep time leading our youth closer to Christ: (K5-1st)
Lina Vorpahl and Dana Fischer, (First Reconciliation and Communion prep) Kati Dimmer, (3rd)

Julie Neitzke, (aide) Leon Jacoby, (4th) Sara Boeck, (5th) Jackie Rummell, (6th) Jenny
Stemwell, (7th) Barb Duenk, (8th) Madonne Rauch, (9th) Bill Johannes, Maddie Schueller,
Jim & Bonnie Steffen, (10th) Matt Boeck and Darrell Boeck, (Confirmation) Jim Kretz and

Jeff Vrubley. Thank you also to our substitutes: Karen Halleman, Mari Kretz and Eric
Riesselmann and our door monitor, Craig Noll.



The church community is called the Body of Christ and each member is essential playing

a part to keep the body alive and moving forward. We are all called to help in some capacity. At
our Confirmation retreat we had the students take a spiritual gift survey. This allowed them to

see how each has a unique gift they can share with the church. We are always in need of
volunteers. I invite you to prayerfully looking at what you have to share. We are always in need

of catechists, classroom aides, ushers, lectors, servers, choir members, council members,
communion distributors, and much more. What is God calling you to do?



The week of June 11-16, some of our faith formation youth and chaperones will be

leaving on their mission trip to the Catholic Heart Workcamp in Steubenville, OH. Please pray
for safety in their travels and at their worksites that week.



We will once again be holding Vacation Bible School. This year it will be held at Our

Lady of the Lakes the week of July 24-28 from 9 am-Noon. The theme this year is “Shine
Jesus’ Light.” Join us as we navigate space this year in a “Stellar” experience. Contact either

Parish Office for registration information. There will also be registration forms at both churches.



Registration forms for next year’s faith formation classes will be available the beginning
of June. If you know of anyone who has not received information about Faith Formation and

would like to start sending their child(ren), please contact either Parish Office and ask for Terri
Riesselmann.



Wishing you all a happy, healthy and safe summer season!

Peace and blessings,



Terri Riesselmann, Director of Cluster Youth Faith Formation
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Cluster Faith Formation 
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Divine Savior Cathol ic School students and staff wrapped up the school year on May
31.  I t  is hard to bel ieve that our school year is over!  Our theme this year was “God
Can Move Mountains”.  Our students and staff worked hard to move mountains with
unity,  k indness, compassion, patience, generosity,  love, forgiveness, joy & hope.

On May 23 Divine Savior Cathol ic School celebrated the promotion of the 5K and
8th grade students.  This year we had two 8th graders who wil l  be moving on.
Congratulat ions to Beaux Jung and Alaya Ramirez.  These two have grown up with
DSCS and have been important members of our school community.  They wil l  be
greatly missed. Our staff and students wish them all  the very best as they continue
their  educational journey. We pray that they wil l  continue their  faith journey and use
the tools they have learned at DSCS to go out into the world and make a difference.
In the words of St.  Catherine of Siena, “Be who God meant you to be and you wil l
set the world on f ire.”

We have some BIG news to end our school year with!  DSCS has received a $52,851
grant from the Bruce Krier Foundation. This grant wil l  support our new math and
science programs. We are so excited to be able to replace our outdated materials.
These new materials are better suited to the way we teach math and science and
wil l  al low all  of our students to excel personally and academically.  

I f  you are looking for a great school for your chi ldren, please consider becoming a
part of the Divine Savior Cathol ic School family!  DSCS is definitely the place to be if
you are looking for a high qual ity education centered on the teachings of Christ .  We
have a talented, caring, and dedicated staff ready to help your chi ld grow both
spir itually and academically.  Our faith-based curr iculum, small  class sizes, and
family atmosphere may be just what your chi ld needs to reach his or her potential .
We offer before and after school care and a summer care program for students
enrolled at DSCS. Our tuit ion is also very affordable! 

DSCS is proudly supported by both the Our Lady of the Lakes Parish as well  as the
Divine Savior Parish.  How fortunate for us that these two vibrant parishes work
together to support the important work we do at DSCS each day for al l  of our
students.  DSCS offers tuit ion assistance to famil ies in need, and members of the
Our Lady of the Lakes Parish can qual ify for a $800.00 per chi ld scholarship each
year through the Our Lady of Mount Carmel Scholarship program. Be sure to take
advantage of these great opportunit ies and become a member of the DSCS family
today! Call  the off ice at 262-692-2141 to set up a tour.   

Divine Savior Cathol ic School is looking for a part-t ime music teacher for the 2023-
2024 school year.  The hours and days are f lexible.  Come join our DSCS family in the
fall  and help to share your love of music with our students and staff .  Email  Pr incipal
Lynn Sauer at lsauer@dscsfredonia.org for more information or to apply.

Yours in Faith,  Pr incipal Lynn Sauer

DIVINE  SAVIOR & OUR LADY OF  THE  LAKES CLUSTER

Divine Savior Catholic School 
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 For kids & adults
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Our main object ive as  a  St .  Vincent  DePaul  (SVdP)  conference is  to  encourage our  members  to  grow in  hol iness ,  community ,  and service ;  with
the spir i tual  growth of  the members  as  the primary goal .  Much of  this  happens when we jo in  together  at  our  meet ings  and through our
service .  

The Society of  St .  Vincent  de Paul  is  an internat ional  organizat ion and is  divided into  geographic  areas .  Our conferences  serve in  our  local
communit ies .  There are  two types  of  SVdP volunteer  members :  act ive and associate .   Act ive members  are  Cathol ic ,  at tend meet ings  regularly ,
and part ic ipate  in  the act ivi t ies  of  our  conference .  An associate  member does  not  need to  be Cathol ic  nor  attend meet ings ,  but  ass ists  with the
act ivi t ies  of  the conference .   You could consider  joining individual ly  or  as  a  couple  or  with  a  fr iend.   

SVdP serves  the poor and encourages  people  to  c l imb out  of  poverty .  One of  the ways we accomplish this  is  through educat ion .  Throughout
the year ,  we hear  speakers  at  our  meet ings  to  help us  understand poverty and better  prepare us  to  support  our  neighbors  in  need.   After
training,  an act ive member receives  cal ls  from the SVdP cr is is  cal l  center  in  Sheboygan or  Ozaukee counties  and contacts  our  neighbor in
need and discusses  his/her  request .  SVdP wil l  help  pay rent ,  ut i l i t ies ,  or  provide food,  gasol ine ,  or  vouchers  to  the SVdP store for  c lothing,
furniture ,  or  household i tems.  We share addit ional  community contacts  with our  neighbors  in  need so  they can get  back on their  feet .  After
the ini t ia l  phone cal l ,  two members  make a  home vis i t  to  show loving support  and kindness  to  our  neighbor in  need.   

St .  Vincent  de Paul  operates  stores  at  4215 Highway 42 ,  Sheboygan,  and at  2673 Hwy C,  Port  Washington.  Donat ions  of  c lothes ,  furniture ,  toys ,
sports  equipment ,  tools ,  garden suppl ies ,  d ishes ,  and household materials  result  in  sales  with prof i ts  which are transferred to  conferences
l ike  ours .  We use them to  help pay rent ,  ut i l i t ies ,  and food for  our  neighbors  in  need within our  counties .  The stores  depend on volunteers  and
could use your help .  I f  you can help ,  p lease  cal l  the  s tores .  

This  is  an opportunity  to  grow in  hol iness .  We f ind the home vis i ts  are  mutual ly  rewarding.  Would you consider  becoming an act ive  St .
Vincent  de  Paul  member who can make home vis i t s?  I f  you aspire  to  make a  posi t ive  di f ference ,  p lease  cal l  Rose  Vander Velden at  920-627-17 13
(OLL)  or  Carol  Pomeday at  920-889-6161  (DS)  to  learn about  becoming a Vincentian.  

I f  you or  someone you know needs ass istance with rent ,  ut i l i ty  bi l ls ,  food,  c lothing,  furniture ,  household i tems,  gasol ine ,  or  other  needs ;
please contact  the St .  Vincent  de Paul  Helpl ine .  Residents  of  Sheboygan County may cal l  920-457-4844.  Ozaukee County res idents  may cal l
262-284-4637.

“Always ,  the  hand of  God i s  outs tretched for  those  who wish  to  c lasp  i t . ”  -  Saint  Vincent  de  Paul







Society of Saint Vincent de Paul
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(OLL OFFICE) 920-994-4380
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SUPERVISING PRIEST :  FR.  DON THIMM
ASSISTING PRIEST:  FR.  STEVE LAMPE 
SCHOOL PRIEST:  FR.  PAT WENDT 

SENIOR PRIEST :  
FR.  GUY GURATH
 
RETIRED DEACON:  GERALD MALUEG

BUSINESS MANAGER:  TERRI SCHUELLER  
TSCHUELLER@DSOLL.ORG
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TRIESSELMANN@DSOLL.ORG 
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PARISH STAFF
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Cluster Financials 



MASS TIMES:

SAT. 4:30 PM –  HOLY CROSS CHAPEL
SUN. 8:15 AM –  OLL-RL

SUN. 10:00 AM – HOLY CROSS CHAPEL
MON. 5:30 PM –  ST.  ROSE CHAPEL

WED. 8:00 AM – OLL-RL
THUR. 9:00 AM –  ST.  ROSE CHAPEL 




RECONCILIATION TIMES:
SATURDAYS: 3:45-4:15 PM 

HOLY CROSS CHAPEL



MONDAYS 5:00-5:25 PM FREDONIA
WEDNESDAYS 8:40 -  9:00 AM RL

YOU CAN ACCESS THE BULLETIN
ONLINE AT WWW.DSOLL.ORG.

BULLETINS ARE UNDER THE HEADING
PUBLICATIONS.
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